
From:                                                       John Verulam 
Sent:                                                         23 January 2024 18:14 
To:                                                            Luton Airport 
Subject:                                                   DCO Comments for Deadline 23 January 2024 
 

Dear Ms Jo Dowling, 
  
I write as secretary of St. Albans Aircraft Noise Defence (“STAND”)  (www.stand.city) which 
represents more than 100 residents of St. Albans, mainly in postal district AL3, in relation to 
Aircraft Noise. 
  
I write in response to Item 6 on page 56 of the following document:- 
  
London Luton Airport Expansion Project 
TR020001 
Examining Authority’s 
Consultation Draft Development Consent Order 
(DCO) 
Schedule of Examining Authority’s recommended amendments to the Applicant’s draft DCO submitted at Deadline (D) 7 
[REP7-003] 
  
  
Annual Cap of flights during early morning and late evening shoulder periods 
  
STAND strongly opposes increases in environmental noise impacts during the night, and believes 
that a cap of 7,000 in a wider early morning period 05:00-07:00 and a cap of 2,500 in the evening 
shoulder period 11pm – 11:30pm should be applied in the draft Development Consent Order. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
  
John Verulam 
  
Secretary, 
STAND 
   
 

   

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stand.city%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLutonairport%40planninginspectorate.gov.uk%7C8323bc7c475b444d862208dc1c3f202e%7C5878df986f8848ab9322998ce557088d%7C0%7C0%7C638416304648220528%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FJpSuX8M%2Fgk0puPipeLqEjoO51onxmLAaboo8c01j68%3D&reserved=0
x

